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November 20, 2019 
 
 
Omichele Gainey, Clerk of the City Commission 
City of Gainesville, Florida 
P.O. Box 490, Station 19 
Gainesville, FL 32627-0490 
 
RE:  Request for Formal Quasi-Judicial Hearing for PB-17-065 Gainesville 121 
 First Reading of Planned Development Zoning Ordinance 
  
Dear Madam Clerk Gainey:   
 
This firm represents Weyerhaeuser NR in seeking approval of PB-17-065 Gainesville 
121, an application for Planned Development (PD) zoning.  The matter received a 
recommendation for approval from the City’s Department of Doing on October 15, 2017 
and the city plan board on October 26, 2017.  Sec. 30-3.12.E.1. of the Land Development 
Code (LDC) provides that if both staff and the city plan board recommend approval, the 
matter may go first to the City Attorney to prepare the ordinance and the city commission 
hearing is held for first reading of the ordinance.  Sec. 30-3.12.F.2. of the LDC indicates 
that if the matter is quasi-judicial, the city commission shall conduct the quasi-judicial 
hearing at the first reading of the ordinance. 
 
On October 23, 2019 the Department of Doing provided notice to Weyerhaeuser that PB-
17-065 has been scheduled to be heard by the Gainesville City Commission on December 
5, 2019 (see attached letter).  Given this history of approval recommendations from the 
staff and plan board, it is our understanding that the hearing on December 5th is for first 
reading of the PD ordinance and the required quasi-judicial hearing for PD-17-065.  That 
being the case, my purpose in writing is to request a formal quasi-judicial hearing 
pursuant to the rules of the city commission (See, Resolution No. 190099 Rule 15.B.).  
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Please do not hesitate to give me a call should you have any questions regarding this 
request. 
 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

David Coffey 
Attorney at Law 
 

 
 
      
Enc: As Stated   
 
Copy:  Andrew Persons, Interim Director 
 Gainesville Department of Doing 
 personsaw@cityofgainesville.org  
  
 Sean McDermott, Assistant City Attorney 
 City of Gainesville 
 mcdermottsm@cityofgainesville.org  
 
 Tim Jackson, PE, AICP, Real Estate Development 
 Weyerhaeuser NR 
 tim.jackson@weyerhaeuser.com  
 
 Greg Galpin, Senior Manager, Planning 
 Weyerhaeuser NR 
 tim.jackson@weyerhaeuser.com  
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